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Knights of Columbus Makes Pledge to Ukraine 

Supreme Knight Patrick Kelly calls on Knights worldwide to pray for peace and stand in 

solidarity with the Ukrainian people 

2/25/2022 

 
 

In welcome remarks before a Holy Hour for Peace in Ukraine at St. Mary’s Church in New 
Haven, Conn., Jan. 26, Supreme Knight Patrick Kelly emphasized the Order’s solidarity with 

Knights and their families in the country. He also led those in attendance in the Prayer of St. 

Francis. (Photo by Mel Musto) 
 

The Knights of Columbus announced a commitment of $1 million for immediate distribution 

to support Ukrainian refugees, including Ukrainian Knights and their families impacted by 

the recent Russian invasion of their country. The organization has also launched the Ukraine 
Solidarity Fund, an international fundraising campaign among its members that will match all 

funds raised up to an additional $500,000. 

In a message to Knights around the world, Supreme Knight Patrick Kelly encouraged the 
organization’s more than 2 million members to respond with continued prayers and material 

support. 

“The situation in Ukraine is dire and worsening. The people of Ukraine and our brother 

Knights in that nation need our help,” the supreme knight wrote. 

The relief funding will be used to provide shelter, food, medical supplies, clothing and 

religious goods, as well as other humanitarian needs as identified, both directly in Ukraine 

and through refugee sites in Poland. The Knights will work with both the Latin and Greek 
Catholic Churches in Ukraine, with dioceses and K of C councils in Poland, and with 

international humanitarian aid agencies to address needs quickly and effectively. Should 

fundraising efforts exceed immediate needs, consideration will be given to assist widows and 
orphans of brother Knights killed as a result of military action, and for assistance in 

resettlement and rebuilding for communities displaced by conflict and war. 

In a video message to the more than 1,800 Knights of Columbus in Ukraine, Supreme Knight 

Kelly said, “In this time of intense danger, know that your brother Knights of Columbus 
around the world are praying for you, your families and all the people of Ukraine. We ask 

that our Lord protect you and your loved ones and restore peace in your land. We ask that he 

give you strength and courage to persevere.” 

The supreme knight’s entire video message can be viewed here. For additional information 

about the Knights of Columbus Ukraine Solidarity Fund and how to donate, please visit. 

file:///C:/Users/olems/Desktop/VSM%20Newsletter/WWW.KOFC.ORG
https://www.kofc.org/en/resources/service/council/1350_Laws_and_Rules_2013.pdf
https://www.kofc.org/un/en/forms/leadership/protocol-booklet1612.pdf
https://www.kofc.org/un/en/forms/leadership/protocol-booklet1612.pdf
https://www.kofc.org/en/resources/service/council/808_Color_Corps_Drill_Manual.pdf
https://www.kofc.org/en/members/for-patriotic-degree/materials.html#/
https://www.kofc.org/en/members/for-patriotic-degree/materials.html#/
https://www.kofc.org/en/members/for-patriotic-degree/materials.html#/
https://www.jhrp.org/videos?wix-vod-video-id=2ffa0b6f98fc4199a34d3eac86f39b90&wix-vod-comp-id=comp-jn0t8k9c
https://www.jhrp.org/videos?wix-vod-video-id=2ffa0b6f98fc4199a34d3eac86f39b90&wix-vod-comp-id=comp-jn0t8k9c
https://www.jhrp.org/videos?wix-vod-video-id=3c65b95f2bd44b9fbc9b9370361d1262&wix-vod-comp-id=comp-jn0t8k9c
https://www.jhrp.org/videos?wix-vod-video-id=3c65b95f2bd44b9fbc9b9370361d1262&wix-vod-comp-id=comp-jn0t8k9c
https://www.jhrp.org/videos?wix-vod-video-id=813a8966f0b64b91a4b7bd16c4d32a93&wix-vod-comp-id=comp-jn0t8k9c
https://www.jhrp.org/videos?wix-vod-video-id=813a8966f0b64b91a4b7bd16c4d32a93&wix-vod-comp-id=comp-jn0t8k9c
https://www.jhrp.org/videos?wix-vod-video-id=886ac13dbc6a4d53b1de29994aaa86cc&wix-vod-comp-id=comp-jn0t8k9c
https://www.jhrp.org/videos?wix-vod-video-id=886ac13dbc6a4d53b1de29994aaa86cc&wix-vod-comp-id=comp-jn0t8k9c
https://www.jhrp.org/videos?wix-vod-video-id=886ac13dbc6a4d53b1de29994aaa86cc&wix-vod-comp-id=comp-jn0t8k9c
https://www.jhrp.org/videos?wix-vod-video-id=886ac13dbc6a4d53b1de29994aaa86cc&wix-vod-comp-id=comp-jn0t8k9c
https://players.brightcove.net/802593642001/y6FLiIa0f_default/index.html?videoId=6298832211001&nbsp
https://www.kofc.org/secure/en/donate/ukraine.html
http://www.va.gov/
http://www.kofc.org/un/joinus/en/index.html
https://theveteranssite.greatergood.com/clicktogive/vet/home


3 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From Supreme Master Dennis Stoddard  
 

 

 

Worthy Faithful Navigators & Faithful Comptrollers: 
 

 

As an organization rooted in faith, charity and patriotism, the Knights of 
Columbus has remained committed to supporting the spiritual and temporal 
well-being of military personnel for more than a century. The Warriors to 
Lourdes pilgrimage for the spiritually and physically wounded, ill and injured 
service members renews our pledge to serve those who serve. 

 

 

But we cannot do this without your help. 
 

 

 

 

“With Lourdes, there is like a 
welcoming love there. The great 
thing was after the baths, when 
the skies opened up—I had this 

energy that I hadn’t had the entire 
trip.” 

 
- Morgan Fisk 

 

 

 

Watch to learn more about the Fisk Family’s pilgrimage to Lourdes 
  

 

 

 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001HlCHpax7iqIjC3SZW8APLk96q_M-IosBrjUnaF-RWaD0TFz7d33o1wNW2k08ohYI1tBPgSWTl4KhHIuGCLq5PGzlHMnNwomnK3TZudi_IkSSDRD1xiMXe2qhCyEyhyan6jZX8CmakCcABhEe0Ebr9A==&c=t03f4r4r64wnIfRMaR0rW2NoVXXCclPGPVH5pXjrQ6EJsV0LDAMFuA==&ch=7R43abTXSl8h9Xx7Y_cCvvr0rW59DSQhuhlp3LmZT5OBVNQ8v8ItyQ==
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After a two-year hiatus—the Warriors to Lourdes pilgrimage will return May 
10-16, 2022. This year’s theme for the 62nd International Military Pilgrimage 
is Pacem Meam do Vobis – “My Peace I Give You”. 
 
Countless of our warriors carry visible and invisible “wounds of war.” 
Whether they suffer physical, mental or spiritual trauma, their wounds are 
the result of their sacrifice and dedication to the protection of our great nation 
and the American people. 
 
You understand the importance of service and sacrifice and your 
commitment to patriotism is unmatched. Dozens of assemblies have 
donated to support this important cause and we hope that you will consider 
doing so again this year, as we bring pilgrims back to Lourdes for the first 
time in two years. 
 
Each donation of $2,600 sends a pilgrim to Lourdes. Help us send our 
service men and women on a pilgrimage like no other. 
 
Every individual or Assembly who donates $2,600 by June 30, 2022, will 
receive a unique challenge coin from this year's pilgrimage. Be on the 
lookout for tools and resources to help your assembly raise funds. 

 

Learn More and Donate Today 

 

 

 

Fraternally, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dennis Stoddard 
Supreme Master 
Knights of Columbus 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001HlCHpax7iqIjC3SZW8APLk96q_M-IosBrjUnaF-RWaD0TFz7d33o1yJp3vNBPXeMlVxbyvL9KdknFO0lJGtDkz7kZnyo91ncIWJV6gWirENsFeLpWJJxSMBqfFh2eSxHiSi0J1Wa3U1BeQKsfg3mB8FQB69KDTFx4mRf4DtpUeyshKrvrhXUQjvC5aG-3KWqdgz_mTPfKB47YWPCL0MqLE59r4UIbivZWVY_jUUIvjz4YCy7vcIxfrRBUbdWpx7rSf0sgVrcVtP4iZGb3UDU4B58AVHL4B3VUoCyv5GNCSrqj28CqVy0LreYaGZf1Png&c=t03f4r4r64wnIfRMaR0rW2NoVXXCclPGPVH5pXjrQ6EJsV0LDAMFuA==&ch=7R43abTXSl8h9Xx7Y_cCvvr0rW59DSQhuhlp3LmZT5OBVNQ8v8ItyQ==
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Vice Supreme Master 

 

Richard Espinosa 
coachespi@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

Saint Jose, 
Littlest soldier of 

Christ, 
whose last bloody steps 

brought you to the 
arms 

of our Lady and our 
Lord. 

Keep healthy and 
strong 

the steps of our Lord’s 
soldiers who remain 

here on earth, 
so that they may have 

your strength to endure 
and preserve to the 

end. 
Amen 

Viva Cristo Rey! 
 
Saint Jose Sanchez Del 

Rio, 
Pray for the Patriotic 

Degree of the Knights 
of Columbus 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
Click here to join The Guild 

 
Join  in Praying for Our Founder’s Intercession 

The faithful around the world are turning to Blessed Michael McGivney for their personal prayer petitions. Visit the Father McGivney Guild 

website where you’ll find a list of the latest favors received, as well as a form to submit your own petitions. 

Also, click here to download and pray a Litany of Blessed Michael McGivney. 

 

 
  

 
 

 

 
 

 

mailto:coachespi@yahoo.com
https://www.fathermcgivney.org/en/join-the-guild.html
http://mkto-ab220178.com/o00Xq008700bTV0lEDCq9S0
http://mkto-ab220178.com/o00Xq008700bTV0lEDCq9S0
http://mkto-ab220178.com/VEC9000q7b0D000VSl9TYq0
http://mkto-ab220178.com/XqS0TaC0q000D7lE900bVZ0
http://mkto-ab220178.com/z09E0qS000lCq08bVTc0D00


6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

  Vice Supreme Master Richard Espinosa 
Sir Knights, 

Hope all is well with you and your Families Lady Janice, and I pray for you daily. 

The fraternal year is moving thru the last half very quickly. As Leaders of the Fourth 

Degree, we proudly claim to be the defenders of the Church and we should project 

that image. District Masters and faithful navigators must believe in and encourage 

participation in our programs. If we’re not engaged in programs, we’re not serving 

our parishes and communities. Assemblies should be engaged in various patriotic and 

community programs of high visibility.  

A great program of the Fourth degree spearheaded over the past few years is our 

military Chaplains Scholarship Fund. We have a need for priest to sever mass to our 

military family. Assemblies and councils should donate to this program District 

masters and Marshalls should go out asking for donations from councils and 

assemblies. 

 

Our new assembly quota this year is one per district. Let’s get together District 

Masters, District Marshalls and Faithful Navigators start working on new assemblies. 

As of this date the John H. Reddin Province has not developed a new assembly. The 

need is there for new assemblies. Let’s take a look at assemblies with membership of 

250 or more. Members who must travel over 25 miles to attend a meeting all prime 

targets for new assembly meetings, all prime targets for new assembly growth. A new 

assembly is healthy and viable way to grow the fourth degree. 

 

In closing I would like to remind you sir Knights that members of the John H. Reddin 

Province we must take ownership of and accept the responsibilities that come with 

positions we hold in the order. We must demand the same of our subordinates.  

 

The effort of guaranteeing our future, we must have a great year in membership 

growth and new assembly development. 

  

VIVA CHRISTO REY                           

 Richard Espinosa   

Vice supreme Master             
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Arizona Master 

 

Drew Mansager 

dman@reagan.com 

District Marshals 

 

 DM Central 

Michael Paz 

sirknightmichaelpaz@gmail.

com 

 

DM North 

Peter Kloeber 

pkloeber@earthlink.net 

 

 DM West   

Jon L. Gordon 

louisgordon@roadrunner.co

m  

 

DM Central 

Chris Holsinger 

sirknightchrisholsinger@gmail

.com 

 

 DM South 

Glibert Larrinaga 

skgilbertlarringa@gmail.com 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 Arizona Master Drew Mansager 
 

Four priests and more than 90 laymen were Exemplified into the Patriotic Degree, 

honoring Tucson Bishop Edward Wisenburger, on February 12. 

   The virtual exemplification was viewed by candidates from throughout Arizona 

including Flagstaff, Payson, Safford and Nogales, as well as the Colorado River area 

and the greater Phoenix and Tucson areas. 

 

    Thanks to the scheduling and technical skills of DD 8, James Walsh, candidates 

who registered but couldn't attend February 12 Exemplification are continuing  to 

avail themselves of the ceremony online. 

 

   "The registration program developed and polished by State Secretary Tom Kato 

allows Fourth Degree Executive Secretary SK Charles Everding to stay in touch with 

all registered Fourth Degree candidates in order to offer them the opportunity to view 

the Exemplification," AZ District Master Drew Mansager said.  

 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Arizona District Biennial Meeting 

 

      Fr. Patrick J. Murphy, Assembly 22, in Casa Grande will host the Arizona District 

Biennial meeting at St. Anthony of Padua community center, 201 N. Picacho St., 

Casa Grande from 10 am until noon on Saturday, March 26. 

     "All Assemblies are entitled to send their Faithful Navigator and one other 

representative to the meeting, which will include nominations for the Arizona District 

Master," said AZDM Drew Mansager. 

     

    The meeting is for nominations for District Master, not his election, Mansager 

explained. 

    "In even numbered years, the Master submits three nominations to the Vice 

Supreme Master of the John H. Redding Province (Arizona, New Mexico, Colorado 

and Utah) who then submits those names to the Supreme Master," Mansager 

explained.  "The choice of District Master is ultimately Supreme's decision," he 

added. 

 

   We would love to see all of you at the biennial meeting, but understand the 

challenges traveling the state of Arizona for a two hour meeting. 

     Thanks to DD James Walsh's skills, we plan on offering a virtual aspect of the 

meeting.  Try sk.james.p.walsh.kofc@gmail.com to plan ahead.  

 

 
 

 

 

mailto:sirknightmichaelpaz@gmail.com
mailto:sirknightmichaelpaz@gmail.com
mailto:pkloeber@earthlink.net
mailto:j.louisgordon@roadrunner.com
mailto:j.louisgordon@roadrunner.com
mailto:sirknightchrisholsinger@gmail.com
mailto:sirknightchrisholsinger@gmail.com
mailto:sk.james.p.walsh.kofc@gmail.com
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Colorado Master  

David Davis 

dsd80110@comcast.net 

 

Roger Muller 

rocoor@aol.com 

District Marshals 

 

Denver   

Ted Hand 

thandjr@aol.con 

  

North Denver/Boulder 

Gary Thomas 

gthomas0908@gmail.com 

Northern  Colorado

 

Western SlopeE  

Ed O’Shaughnessy

 

Manuel Gomez 

ed@mavmed.org 

Colorado  Springs

 

Pueblo  

Robert Knapp

 

Ron McCulloch 

rjknapp06@comcast.net

 

rnkemc@gmail.com  

San Luis Valley/SW 

Colorado

 

Denver/Training 

Bill Beno 

coloradobill46@centurylink.

net

 

Jim Caffrey PSD 

Western Slope 

Manuel Gomez 

gomez.manuel@gmail.com 

Pueblo 

Ron McCulloch 

rnkemc@gmail.com 

 

Northern  Colo/ Plains 

Backup 

William Furstenberger 

pfuersten@comcast.net 

 

Colorado Springs  Backup 

Duane Krones 

Duane_krones@comcast.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Colorado Master David Davis 
 

 

Colorado’s SK EARL G. DEPNER, 

84 years a Knight of Columbus 

Wisdom 3: “But the souls of the just are in the hand of 

God,  
and no torment shall touch them.” 

Col. Earl George Depner (Ret.) was born on a homestead 

outside of Edgar, Montana on November 12, 1917, and 

passed away January 23, 2022, at 104 years of age. At 
the time of his death, he was the longest serving Knight 

of Columbus with over 84 years of continuing service.  

Earl led an adventurous life. He was third in what would 
eventually be nine children to Martin and Katherine 

(Gerber) Depner. After graduating from Billings High 

School, he worked at his father’s shoe repair shop. In his 
spare time, he spent all is earnings learning how to fly airplanes at the Billings airport. By 

December 7, 1941, Pearl Harbor Day, he had accumulated 300 hours of flying time, held a 

commercial pilot’s license and was working on his instructor’s rating. 

 
Eager to get into the Army Air Corps as a pilot, Earl volunteered for Aviation Cadet training, 

and after flight training at Williams Field and Luke Field, Az. graduated with his pilot wings 

and commission as a 2nd LT.  After 12 months of advanced aircraft training in P-39 fighters, 
Lt. Depner was assigned to the 356th Squadron of the 354th Fighter Group and departed for 

England and the brand new, high altitude-capable P-51 Mustang fighters. The 354th was 

assigned to fly escort missions for the Eighth Air Force heavy bombers over Germany. The 
P-51s could fly with the bombers all the way to distant targets which other escort fighters 

were not able to do. They flew the best fighter aircraft of WWII, and their morale was high. 

Earl shot down an enemy Focke-Wulf 190 fighter in aerial combat, plus destroyed two 

Messerschmitt ME 109 fighter planes on the ground. 
 

Just before the invasion of France, the 354th was assigned to support General Patton’s Third 

Army. After D-Day they moved to an airfield in France. Following a much-deserved leave 
with a trip back home, Earl rejoined his squadron in September 1944.  Soon after, on a fateful 

mission near Stuttgart, Germany, he managed to position himself in front of a Messerschmitt 

ME 109, which was the wrong place to be. The P-51’s engine cooling system was damaged 

by the 109’s cannon fire, and Earl managed to turn away from the enemy threat and head for 
home. The engine continued to run until he crossed the Rhine River, then suddenly quit. The 

resulting parachute jump from the crippled P-51 resulted in 7 broken ribs. Fortunately, he 

landed in France in No-Man’s Land and was rescued by US Army forces before the Germans 
could reach him. After 30 days in an Army hospital, he returned to duty and was appointed 

squadron commander. Earl was awarded the Purple Heart for his injuries. He maintains to 

this day that the prayers of his mother kept him safe. 
 

Earl stayed in the Air Force after the war and saw action in the Korean Conflict as well. After 

Korea he fulfilled many stateside assignments as well as in Germany and the Congo. In 

December 1965, Earl retired from the Air Force with the rank of Colonel after 24 years of 
service. 

mailto:dsd80110@comcast.net
mailto:rocoor@aol.com
mailto:pcbrachle@yahoo.com
mailto:rjknapp06@comcast.net
mailto:rjknapp06@comcast.net
mailto:rnkemc@gmail.com
mailto:coloradobill46@centurylink.net
mailto:coloradobill46@centurylink.net
mailto:gomez.manuel@gmail.com
mailto:rnkemc@gmail.com
mailto:pfuersten@comcast.net
mailto:Duane_krones@comcast.net
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In 1959, Earl married Rosanna Loscalzo of New York City. Together they had a fulfilling Air 

Force career and raised two sons. After retirement they continued to travel finally settling in 

Monument, Colorado.  

 
Earl continued to fly, working for a small charter air taxi service in Colorado Springs. After 

flying, he worked other jobs including real estate and was an active member of Knights of 

Columbus Council 11514 and St. Peter Parish in Monument, CO.  He actively participated in 
many of the Knights’ pancake breakfasts, spaghetti dinners, and charitable fund raisers.  

When Earl passed, he was the longest serving Knight of Columbus with over 84 years of 

service as a Knight. 
 

Colonel Depner is survived by two sons, George and Martin (both 4th Degree Knights), and 

six grandchildren. 

 
He said his secret to living long is a loving family and good genes.  His mother lived to be 

102 years old. 

 
We, the members of Council 11514, are all proud to have known and served with SK Colonel 

Earl Depner. 
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New Mexico Master  

Clint Deeley   

Deeleyx4@msn.com 

 

District Marshals 

NM West  

DM Jerry DeMorrow 

semper-fi58@hotmail.com 

DM Paul Owens  

pfowenz@gmail.com 

 

NM North  

DM Eddie Serna 

eddie_serna@hotmail.com 

 

DM Sam Serna 

samuelserna@msn.com 

 

DM Juan Garcia 

garciaja@me.com 

 

NM East 

DM Ed Martinez 

edmartinez@plateautel.net 

 

NM South 

DM Rick Medina 

  Rmedina331@yahoo.com 

 

NM Southwest 

DM Steve Sutton 

Sutton85@yahoo.com 

 

NM Central 

DM Chuck Dubois 

crd007@aol.com 

 

DM John Rincon 

Johnrincon1727@comcast.net 

 

NM Central 

DM Geoff Bacon 

gk3bacon@yahoo.com 

 

DM Trainer 

DM Caesar Archangel 

Av8r_af@yahoo.com 

 

NM Program & Membership 

Rudy Archibeque 

rudyarchibeque@gmail.com 

 

 

 New Mexico Master CJ Deeley 
 

 

Sir Knights, 

 

Blessings to you All!   
 

March is upon us.  We start the month on March 2nd with Ash Wednesday and the beginning 

of Lent.  As you well know this is a time to take inventory of your spiritual life with God.  
Some with give up an outward sign like chocolate, soda, or Computer time to help with this.  

Others will also, have prayer groups, bible studies or reading spiritual books. Yet others will 

take more effort and help food pantries and other ecumenical duties at Mass.  Whichever way 
you choose to prepare is yours and yours alone.  However, prepare yourself that makes the 

most impact to you spiritually!   

 

As mentioned last month we had a virtual Exemplification on February 26th.  We had 31 new 
Sir Knights be exemplified.  Congratulations Sir Knights! 

 

A few discussions came up with the Laws and Rules of the 4th Degree and some Flag 
Protocol.   

 

The first question is Honorary Life in the Council what is the equivalent in the 4th degree and 
are Sir Knights afforded the same?  The answer is yes.  The Laws and Rules Governing the 

Fourth Degree 2017, Section 36, pg. 23, Honorary and Honorary Life Membership, discusses 

these options.  For Honorary Membership in the 4th Degree, members who have attained the 

actual age of 65 years and who have been members of the Fourth Degree for 25 consecutive 
years.  Also, on due request in writing shall be exempt for general fund charges, except 

payment of $10 annually.   

 
Additionally, for Honorary Life Membership, Members who have attained the actual age of 

70 years and who have been members of the Fourth Degree for 25 consecutive years and 

those who have been members of the Fourth Degree 50 years regardless of age; and shall be 

exempt from further payment of dues.  The status of Honorary Life which a Priest or member 
of a religious community automatically acquires upon taking the First degree of the Order 

will carryover after becoming a Fourth Degree.   

 
Once designated Honorary or Honorary Life Members, a special membership card should be 

sent to the Faithful Comptroller in the Assembly.  Please work with your Faithful Navigators 

and Faithful Comptrollers for more details. 
Thank you to Worthy PSD/FDM Levi Leyba for the question and Worthy Faithful 

Comptroller Ron Meyer, Assembly 3309, for assisting in answering. 

 

Another discussion that came up during this past month is the placement of the POW/MIA 
when displayed.  Displayed for this discussion means, stationary behind a speaker or inside 

the Council chambers.   This was an interesting question, because there were multiple 

answers, depending on the source of the information.  After research, there were multiple 
options to include KofC Protocol that did not fully discuss the use of the POW/MIA Flag.  

KofC Protocol, pg.’s 17-19 depict an accurate display for the flags on display.  This is also 

discussed in the KofC US flag Manual.   

mailto:Deeleyx4@msn.com
mailto:semper-fi58@hotmail.com
mailto:pfowenz@gmail.com
mailto:eddie_serna@hotmail.com
mailto:Sutton85@yahoo.com
mailto:crd007@aol.com
mailto:gk3bacon@yahoo.com
file:///C:/Users/olems/Desktop/Master%20Newsletter/Av8r_af@yahoo.com
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To get to the POW/MIA flag, we discussed protocol with the USAF Honor Guard and 
referenced their current Protocol document AFI 34-1201 dated 18 Aug 2020, pg. 21, 

paragraph 2.11.15; “The POW/MIA flag will always be the last in any display…”  There are 

still some exceptions.  These concern specific holidays and with Color Corps in parades and 

funerals.  For this discussion, though, I will keep to the general display of the flags.  
 

To stay uniform in the District of New Mexico this will be the order of the flags when 

displayed: 

 
Thank you to the Sir Knights in Farmington for the question and thank you to District 
Marshal of Color Corps Training Caesar Archangel for helping research this answer. 

 

Upcoming, events for March and future months; March 2nd Ash Wednesday, Lent begins, 

beginning Biennial Meeting, Saturday, April 23rd, Albuquerque.  NMSC State Convention 
Apr 29-May 1, Albuquerque. 

 

As mentioned previously, the Supreme Master has asked for help in supporting Seminarians 
of the Archdiocese of Military Service.  There are three Active-duty military bases in the 

State of New Mexico with multiple military bases in Arizona, Colorado, Oklahoma, Texas, 

and Utah.  Some of these bases barely have a Catholic Chaplain (Priest) present to support 
the military assigned to all these bases. There are currently 200 Catholic Chaplains to support 

all the US Military Worldwide.   Unfortunately, Deacons are not able to support this need.  I 

humbly request each Council and Assembly donate at least $50 to compile and send to our 

Worthy Supreme Master.  Please consider this support and send your donation to the NMSC! 
 

If your Assembly has not met, please meet.  If you are having trouble meeting for whatever 

reason, please get with me or one of our District Marshals to assist your Assembly in meeting 
and promoting the good works of the Knights.  Additionally, if your Assembly has not 

completed its Report for New Officers Chosen for 2021 or Audit, or the Fraternal Survey, 

please do so as soon as possible These are required forms to keep the Assembly in Good 

Status with the Supreme Council and keep its IRS EIN intact.   
 

Complete your Assembly, Civic Awards, “To Be a Patriot” Awards and Star Assembly 

packages together.  Please adhere to the timelines, so your Assemblies can be properly 
acknowledged for its good works! 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Remember, through Charity, Unity, Fraternity and Patriotism, we as Knights show our 
Families, Parishes and Priests that this is an organization to be part of and fight to keep 

growing strong!   

 

Pray for our Parishes, Our Priests, and our civic leaders. 
 

Vivat Jesus! Viva Cristo Rey! 

 
CJ 

Clinton J Deeley 

District Master-NM 
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N.M East Ed Martinez 
                  
 A rare event is considered few and far in between.  That is what happened when Double 

honors came to us with double blessings at a recent Fourth Degree Exemplification at St. 

Catherine Catholic Mission Church in Melrose, New Mexico.  
 

A special Fourth Degree Exemplification was conducted by our New Mexico District John H. 

Reddin Province Master of the Fourth Degree Clinton “CJ” Deeley.  Advancing to the 
highest level that a Knight can become was Rev. Fr. Michael Niemezak and Rev. Fr. Franklin 

Iwuagwu from Sacred Heart Catholic Church Clovis, NM. Congratulations Rev. Fathers, Sir 

Knights. 

 
“Let the elders who rule well be considered worthy of double honor, especially those who 

labor in preaching and teaching.”  1 Timothy 5:17     

           

                         
 
Attending and participating were: WMFD C.J. Deeley, WFC Sean Little, WFSK, Jim Hicks, 

WFN Max Pino, WFA Joe Batista, WFSK Mike Nagro, and WDM Ed Martinez.  

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

How do we show fraternal spirit to a Knight who has passed away? By paying tribute through 

the Chalice Program.  Upon becoming a Knight, a local Last Will Request Form is made 
available allowing him to request a chalice with his name to be donated to a priest, bishop, or 

local church. 

 
 “It offers great comfort to the family members that a chalice presented for use in offering the 

holy sacrifice of the Mass has been given in the name of their Loved one.”  

 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=1+Timothy+5%3A17&version=ESV
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On January 19, 2022, a chalice to memorialize Sir Knight John Louis Yankovich was 

presented to Rev Fr Michael Niemezak at Sacred Heart Church Clovis, NM.  Presenting was 
FN Sir Knight John Costilla Gonzalez from Assembly 1939, Council 2719, Carlsbad, N.M. 

Attending were Rev. Fr. Franklin, and DM Ed Martinez.    

 

 
 

 

Viva Jesus!   Viva Cristo Rey! 

 

Ed Martinez, District Marshal Eastern NM 
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N.M West Paul Owens 
 

Feast of St. Ansgar 
If I were worthy of such a favor from my God, I would ask that God grant me this one 

miracle: that by God’s grace God would make me a good man.... St. Ansgar 

 

 

Remembering the Unborn 
 

San Juan Assembly 1801 Color Corps had an Honor Guard callout for blessing of the 

Memorial Stone of the Unborn at Memory Gardens Farmington, NM. Worthy Friar 

Father Pat Wediking led us in praying the Glorious Mysteries of the Rosary. Ω 

 

        
 
When facing the memorial stone right SK Mike Lake, Grand Knight San Juan 

Council 3448, left SK Paul Owens, District Marshal. Father Pat Wediking, Friar San 

Juan Assembly 1801. 

 

Paul F. Owens 

¡Viva Cristo Rey! 
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N.M Central Chuck DuBois 
 

My Brother All. 

 

We have had a very busy last sixty days with the number of call outs we have had, so 

I would just like to remind those Fourth Degree Members who have not purchased 

the new uniform, to do so.   

 

The number of Rosary's and Masses we have had to attend, has made it hard on the 

Fourth Degree Members who do have the new uniform. I am sure you all can get 

creative in your Assembly's and find a way to help those members who can't afford 

the full amount up front.  

 

As you all know, we do this for the families, and it is greatly appreciated. Continue to 

do the Great work you do in your Assembly's.   

 

 I Hope to see as many of you as possible at the New Mexico State Convention in 

May. God Bless. 

 

Vivat Jesu! and Viva Cristo Rey! 

 

Chuck R. DuBois 

District Marshal 

Central NM 
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Steve Budenski, New Mexico VAVS Representative 
 

Sir Knights and brothers with their family, 

 

As Fraternal year is 3 months to go, SKs and assemblies must move forward on this 

covid pandemic. It is not changing and all of us are in for a change- whatever it may 

be with each one of us and their family. The Assemblies in the state must figure out 

how the change may work for them. In Assembly 3732, we decided to assist in 

financial means for our SKs to purchase the Honor Guard Uniform with sword (if 

needed) costing $750.00 or less of $500.00. The aid will be paid back by the SK with 

communications and honesty of the SK to the Comptroller accepting SK payments.  

 

The assembly collects dues which is minimal compared to the council he belongs to 

in my opinion. The SK monthly payments are different to each SK ability. The 

assembly pays half of the uniform and SK pays the other half. The assembly wants 

the SK to attend our meetings when possible 6 months or more annually along with 

Honor Guard duties during the year when possible. Our Assembly 3732 knew that 

SKs could not afford the whole amounts for the uniform set at once. The thought is 

that the Assemblies has dues and no per capital. So, what can a SK do as a brother 

knight and that is Honor Guard (HG). The SK may not want the Regalia but like the 

4trh degree uniform which is fine. Later he may like to join the HG. The logistics of 

assemblies to increase availability for a SK to volunteer as HG is the goal of all 

assemblies. 

 

As a VAVS Representative at Raymond G Murphy Medical Center in Albuquerque, 

NM, I am happy to say the Covid vaccinations are rising among the veterans and 

their families. Whether a vaccine or not depends on the individual practices of life for 

them. I wish a speedy recovery to all veterans and their family. If in life, all has a 

choice, and we make it for what it is worth. 

 

Veterans Clothes Locker is needing underwear for both genders and sizes; pants sizes 

30-36; reading glasses +2.00 to +4.50; and a call to volunteer service 505-256-2771 

for anything else. Thank you for supporting the veterans and VA Hospital. 

 

As I mentioned earlier in my article, assemblies please submit civic and patriotic 

awards due within the 3 months remaining for fraternal year. Search online kofc.org 

for the requirements of each award. HGs are increasing this year for events (flag, 

community), rosaries, and masses. Don’t forget fiestas from June – December. 

Faithful Navigators contact District Marshalls that are assigned to your assembly 

please. If Marshalls says it is too late and approves it, contact me for attendance. I 

show up and see what I can do as a veteran. 

As VAVS Representative, I would like some donations for coupon books costing $5 

each. My supplies for plates, cups, and forks are getting low and need funds from 

assemblies or councils if then can be mailed to me. SK Steven Budenski, 5732 La 

Anita Ave NW, Albuquerque, NM 87105, Cell only 505-489-1218. 

 

God bless, Vivat Jesus 

Steven M Budenski 
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Utah Master 

Richard Hall 

utahdistmaster@gmail.com 

 

District Marshals 

Chief DM East 

Todd B. Holzhauser 

tbholz@mac.com 

 

DM West 

Stacey A. Yeager 

utahmarshalwst@gmail.com 

 

DM South East 

Richard M. Vigor 

richardvigor@hotmail.com 

 

DM North 

Daniell Castelli 

pontdan1@hotmail.com 

 

DM South 

William Lund 

toroweap@q.com 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 Utah Master Richard Hall 
 

 
 

The Newest Class of 4th Degree were Knighted Feb 12, 2022 at ceremonies hosted by 

Monsignor Robert C. Pollock Assembly 3586 in Bountiful Utah.  Book ending the 

picture are FN Windy Amboy on Left and DM Dick Hall on right.  New knights (no 

particular order) include William Trieb (1144); Alton Fisher, William Sevier, 

Thomas Barcinas and John Schultheis (1429); Luke Mercier (2577); Jay Disberger 

(3586) and Ryan Bjlo (3758) 

 

St Patrick’s Day Parade 
The St Patrick’s Day parade is back on Saturday March 12, 2022.  After a 2-year 

pandemic shutdown of the parade, it is now back.   The St Patrick’s Day Parade will 

have a 4th Degree Color Guard of the Knights of Columbus.  Parade begins at 11AM 

at the South End of the Gateway Mall (200 South).  Gathering time is at 10:15AM.  

The 4th Degree Color Guard will lead out follow by Regalia Knights then any Knights 

in Dark suits and 4th Degree Social Baldric.   All other knights are encouraged to join 

in the parade march.  Lets show our presence to the community. 

 

Utah 4th Degree Scholarship Program 
The inaugural Utah 4th Degree Scholarship program is initiated this Month calling for 

applications to the first annual 4th Degree Scholarship fund to be awarded at the Utah 

State Convention on May 7, 2022.  The objective is to assist a fourth degree 
member (Sir Knight), his spouse, his children, or his legal guardianships with 
their expenses of continuing education at a college, university or technical 
institute of their choice. 
Scholarship is currently valued at $1,000 each year.  It is available for reapplication 

in subsequent years. 

 

mailto:tbholz@mac.com
mailto:utahmarshalwst@gmail.com
mailto:richardvigor@hotmail.com
mailto:pontdan1@hotmail.com
mailto:toroweap@q.com
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SOCKS FORE HEROS 2022 

 

  
 

Socks and Underwear for Vets deliveries has started this month.  First drop was at the 

Ogden Homeless Veterans Fellowship.  Shown at right are DM Dick Hall CCC 

Carlos Aguilar and FN Peter Abercrombie (Assy 1429).  More drops are scheduled at 

the VA George Whalen VA Center in Salt Lake City, Utah. 
 
 

 
 

God bless you, and God Bless America! 

SK. Richard "Dick" Hall 

Utah District Master 

John H. Reddin Province 

 

 



20 

 

 
 

 
4th Degree Uniform 

click to order 
 
 
 

 
 

Color Corp Drill 
Manual 

click to download 

 

 
 

 
 

Uniform Overcoat 

 
Click on picture to order 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Faithful Citizenship Program 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

https://www.kofcuniform.com/home/
https://www.kofcuniform.com/home/
https://www.kofc.org/en/members/for-members/color.html
https://www.kofc.org/en/members/for-members/color.html
https://www.kofc.org/en/members/for-members/color.html
https://www.kofcuniform.com/home/
https://www.kofc.org/en/members/for-members/color.html
https://www.kofcuniform.com/uniform-replacements/product/408841/knights-of-columbus-wool-overcoat
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Uniform Talk 
The Color Corp of the Patriotic Degree 
 

Purpose of the Color Corps 

When knighthood was in flower, knights carried the sword to defend their God, their 

Church, their country and their fellow man according to the code of chivalry. Today, 

Sir Knights wear regalia and carry the sword to honor Christ and His apostles, 

especially on religious and civic occasions specified in this manual. Hence, the 

primary purpose of the Fourth Degree is to encourage active Catholic citizenship and 

foster the spirit of patriotism in members and the community at large. 

The Color Corps members exemplify all the principles of our Order:  

Charity - by the gift of their time and energies necessary to practice, perfect and 

perform the ceremonials and sword drill; 

•  Unity – by the united efforts of Sir Knights to practice and perfect a coordinated drill 

for the good of the Church and the Order; 

•  Fraternity – by expressing an “Esprit de Corps,” sharing a common desire for drill 

excellence and camaraderie; and 

•  Patriotism – by performing precision drill as a salute to God and to country and 

visually exhibiting a love for both. 

The public appearance of Fourth Degree Knights as a Color Corps at religious and 

civic functions is an important activity of each assembly.  By these public 

demonstrations, their loyalty and patriotism bring credit to themselves and to the 

Knights of Columbus. 

 

                                                         
                         4th Degree Uniform             Color Corp Drill Manual 

                              Click to Order                       Click to download 

 

 

 

 

 
   

https://kofcuniform.com/CustomPage/OrderNow
https://www.kofcuniform.com/home/
https://www.kofcuniform.com/home/
https://www.kofc.org/en/members/for-members/color.html
https://www.kofcuniform.com/home/
https://www.kofc.org/en/members/for-members/color.html
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K N I G H T  J O I N  

O N L I N E  O N -  

L I N E   
 

C L I C K  H E R E  
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Welcome 

the new “VA.gov” 

 
Click 

 
Built with Veterans for 

Veterans 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Star Assembly Award  
Assemblies that excel in membership recruitment, sponsoring patriotic programs in 

their communities, report to the Supreme Council office and keep their members and 

others informed of assembly activities are eligible to earn the Star Assembly Award. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

http://www.kofc.org/un/joinus/en/index.html
http://www.kofc.org/un/joinus/en/index.html
http://www.va.gov
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 Culture of Life 
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The Knights of Columbus offers a complete portfolio of top-quality products to our 

members and their eligible family members. 

Permanent Life Insurance – Insure Your Life for Life 

Term Life Insurance – Affordable Protection for Temporary Needs 

Retirement Annuities – Give Yourself a Paycheck for the Rest of Your Life. 

Guaranteed. 

Long-Term Care Insurance – Protect Your Assets. Prepare for the Future. 

Disability Income Insurance – Shield Your Income from Illness and Injury 

 

VALUABLE ASSISTANCE AND PROGRAMS FOR CATHOLIC FAMILIES 

  
Click for more information 

 
 

 

http://kofc.org/un/en/insurance/whole-life.html
http://kofc.org/un/en/insurance/term-life.html
http://kofc.org/un/en/insurance/annuities.html
http://kofc.org/un/en/insurance/long-term-care.html
http://kofc.org/un/en/insurance/disability-income.html
https://www.kofc.org/en/insurance/index.html
https://www.kofc.org/en/insurance/index.html
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Saint John Paul’s Prayer for Peace 

 
Lord Jesus Christ, who is called the Prince of Peace,  

who are yourself our peace and reconciliation,  
who so often said, "Peace to you," grant us peace. 

Make all men and women witnesses of truth, justice,  
and brotherly love. 

Banish from their hearts whatever might endanger peace. 
Enlighten our rulers that they may 

guarantee and defend the great gift of peace. 
May all peoples on the earth 

become as brothers and sisters. 
May longed for peace blossom forth 

and reign always over us all. 
- Pope John Paul II 
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Knight’s Prayer 
 

 

 
Our Lady, Queen of the Knights, bless all the activities of our Order. Keep us true to 

our pledge, to extend the kingship of thy divine son on earth. 

Through Thine intercession, win for us the grace, ever to exemplify in our public and 

private lives, the virtues that should characterize those especially dedicated to the 

service of the heavenly court. Make us always aware that as your Knights, we are 

constantly observed, our faith judged, and our Order appreciated. 

Accept, O Mary, this renewed pledge of fealty and devotion, of Thy Servants, the 

Knights of Columbus. 

 

http://www.kofc11768.org/?page_id=19 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

http://www.kofc11768.org/?page_id=19
http://www.kofc11768.org/?page_id=19
http://www.kofc11768.org/?page_id=19
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Take a Break for a Little Bit of 

Patriotism  
 

 
Click 

  
 

Thank You! 

 
 

To submit articles for the Newsletter please send them to jhrpnews@gmail.com by 

the 10th of the month for the next month’s publication. Please send in a word (.doc) 

format and photos in a .jpg format. 
 

 
 
 

 
 

https://youtu.be/5h__9b2_Z0A
https://youtu.be/5h__9b2_Z0A
mailto:jhrpnews@gmail.com
https://youtu.be/5h__9b2_Z0A

